
6th Grade Pre-Math 1 Clarity 

 

Normally we identify students for our Pre-Math 1 classes using data from 5th 

Grade EOGs, MAP, Final Grades, and Teacher recommendations.  However, the 

remote learning last spring did not allow for us to gather these data points.  As a 

result, we determined that our current plan was not in the best interest of all of 

our strongest 6th grade math students.  In the new plan, our strongest math 

students will no doubt rise to the surface during the first quarter of remote 

learning.  At that point each of our 6th grade math teachers will begin providing 

them with enhanced learning opportunities as we move through the year. At the 

end of the year, we will offer Math 1 placement in 7th grade for those who have 

shown the ability to be successful moving forward on this accelerated track.  It’s 

simply not fair to identify Pre-Math 1 students now without any data, nor do we 

want to set students on a track that is not right for them.  By the way, our Pre-

Math 1 classes always show as Honors Math since this option was created in house.  

If you still have questions regarding our accelerated math track, please contact 

Mrs. Fitzpatrick, 6th grade Assistant Principal- norma.fitzpatrick@cms.k12.nc.us  
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